
 

 

 Carolina Traditional Archers  

Apr/May/Jun 2016  

Keeping The 

Tradition Alive 

w w w . t h e C T A . o r g  

The Whispering Shaft  

Quarterly Newsletter of the 



 

 
 

Cover: Preparing for Turkey Season 

C a r o l i n a  T r a d i t i o n a l  A r c h e r s  

 

M i s s i o n  S t a t e m e n t  

The mission of the Carolina Traditional Archers is the preservation and promotion 

of the ancient art of traditional archery through club activities and educational in-

teractions with others. Members will adhere to the highest ethical standards in 

their support, practice, promotion and preservation of traditional archery and bow 

hunting. The Carolina Traditional Archers support sound wildlife management princi-

ples and seek opportunities to aid conservation efforts. 
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Letter from   

the  President  
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Members and friends of CTA, 

With a new year well under way and our annual elections behind us, we have our new management team in place and 

are ready to move forward with the issues and tasks of growing Carolina Traditional Archers.  I would like to extend a 

special òThank youó to Joe Henz and John Frazier for their service to CTA during their years as leaders of our club.  

John served on the board and as vice president last year. Joe has served since 2008 as a leader for CTA as a board 

member, VP, editor and secretary.  Please take a minute to thank these two members for their many hours in helping 

to òKeep the Tradition Aliveó. 

Our current management team includes these members: 

Drew Sumrell ð President 

Allen Wagner ð Vice President/Secretary 

Theo Lynn ð Treasurer 

Martin Seeley - Editor 

Tom McRary ð Board of Director 

Jonathan Beltz ð Board of Director 

Mary Hamner ð Board of Director 

Logan Sumrell ð Board of Director 

Jeff Holchin ð Board of Director 

 

As with any democratic entity, the leaders need the input, help, feedback, ideas and involvement of its mem-

bers.  This is OUR club and to make it work well, we need the help of everyone.  Talk to us and let us know how you 

think the club can be better and offer your skills and talents to make it so.  We have made a lot of progress since the 

move to our permanent home.  Letõs keep it going. 

Due to the success and generosity of many of our members during the past few months, we have improved 

our financial standings to the point that we can take on another capital improvement project or two.   During our 

April board meeting, weõll be discussing how to proceed and will keep everyone informed about our direction.  Repair-

ing the ceiling in the club house will probably be our next big ticket item.  We will prioritize the next projects and 

keep everyone apprised. 

Several members have requested a tree stand on the range to shoot from.  We also want to get our running 

target going again and our aerial setup somewhere on the range.  At a recent work day, we cut a new trail on the east 

side of the range that will expand our ability to use more of the property for the monthly shoots.  We are trying to 

make some progress every month and the list of things to do seems to keep growing.  But itõs exciting to see what we 

have already been able to do and the new people that keep showing up at every shoot.  The òtraditionó is alive.  Help 

us keep it growing. 

Drew Sumrell 

President 



 

 

From the Editoré.. 

I would like to thank David Haggist for his many contributions and help lately to this newsletter.  I think there 

has been a vast improvement to the submissions and quality.  With that being said, I am sure many of you have 

photos, stories or other information that you could share as well.  Donõt forget, it could be a favorite recipe or 

some other information (similar to the knot article in this issue) that you are familiar with. 

Thanks, 

Martin Seeley 

March Shoot Recap  

We had 50 people that showed up and participated. We were hoping to break our February record of 52 partic-

ipants but  fell two shooters short. I can remember when 30 was a really good turnout and now we are hitting 

the 50õs. CTA is growing exponentially and itõs great to be a witness to its growth. 

 On Saturday we all came together for a really good meal and desserts. We just about need to add additional 

seating because the group is getting so large. After the meal Drew addressed the group with club business and 

then Mary started her club auction which turned out to be very successful. Mary raised $290.00 and disposed of 

all of our old, shot up targets. 

Jim Vogt was the winner of the shotgun and we raised a total of $578.00 for the club. Thank you Jim Jordan for 

donating the gun. We have also had donations of over $900.00 to the club. These donations will help us make 

some more progress on making our facility more presentable. 

 Also, our new officers were appointed for their new terms. Drew will remain our club president for the next 

year. I was voted in as your new Vice-President/Secretary. We are looking for a volunteer to take the Secretary 

job. Please feel free to contact me if you are interested. I will be more than happy to help you all through the 

learning curve. Jeff  Holchin is a new Board of Directors member so a big welcome goes to Jeff. Theo is staying 

on as Treasureréthanks Theo!!. Mary, Jonathan, Logan and Tom are still your board of Directors for 2016é

(Thanks guys and Mary). We would like to say Thanks to John Frazier and Joe Henz for all their help while being 

an officer in the club. 

 

 

 

The Whispering Shaft  Apr/May/Jun 2016  



 

 

January 2   Herb Reynolds Memorial Shoot,  9am-3pm, Conover 

February 6   Club ShootñAnnual Business Meeting, 9am-3pm,  

       Conover 

March 5   Club Shoot, 9am-3pm, Conover 

April 2   Club ShootñTraditional Skills Weekend & Turkey Warm 

   Up, 9am-3pm, Conover 

May 7    Club Shoot, 9am-3pm, Conover 

June 4   Club ShootñKidõs Day, 9am-3pm, Conover 

July 9     Club Shoot, 9am-3pm, Conover 

August 6  Club Shoot, 9am-3pm, Conover 

September 3   Club ShootñWhitetail Warmup, 9am-3pm, Conover 

October 1   Club Shoot, 9am-3pm, Conover 

October  19-22 Club Hunt at W. Kerr Scott Reservoir 

November 5   Club ShootñTraditional Skills Weekend, 9amñ3pm,  

   Conover 

December 3   Club Shoot, 9am-3pm , Conover 

2 0 1 6  C a l e n d a r  O f   

E v e n t s  
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Member Shots 
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Planting the next self bows!  

Many thanks to Michael Matthews who donated six Osage Orange trees to CTA and to  

Jonathan Beltz for getting them to the club. 

 


